	
	
	



Lincoln Trail Elementary School
Site Base Decision-Making Council 
January 13, 2020 Meeting Minutes
Ms. Jeffries, chairperson, of the Lincoln Trail Elementary Site Base Decision- Making Council called the meeting to order at 2:43 pm on Monday, January 13, 2020. Council members present were Mr. Almasarweh, Susan Duvan, Jenny Hack and Emily Robbins.
 Motion 20-20 to approve the meeting agenda was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Susan Duvall. Motion Carried.
Motion 20-21 to approve the Site Based Decision- Making Council meeting minutes for the month of December was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Jenny Hack. Motion Carried.
Good News Report- LTES third grade teacher, Kelly Blair, was hired as the guidance counselor. Ms. Blair started today, January 13th,  in her new position. LTES retiree, Rose Brown, will interim for Ms. Blair’s third grade class for the remainder of the school year. 
Student Achievement- MAP testing is underway in the computer lab and upper grades are testing with chrome books.  RTI meetings on January 27th. In February, pilot testing of state assessments for grades 3-5. These tests will not be counted against the students. Ms. Jeffries also informed the council the ITBS will be taken for grades 4 and 5. The State Beta Convention will be on January 23rd.
Reports/Budgets- The council reviewed the school’s Enrollment and PBIS Reports for December. The council also reviewed the Activity Budget for the month of December.
Approval Item- The district has set aside an undisclosed amount of funds for kindergarten and first grade reading instructional resources. Mr. Almasarweh approved of the funding. Jenny Hack seconded. Motion 20-21 carried.
New Business/Deadlines-  A couple of questions were brought up at last month's council meeting on why we could not take the old playground equipment to the new school and if we could possibly sell some of the playground equipment. Ms. Jeffries spoke with the board office regarding these questions and informed the council the school could not move old playground equipment to the new school because of federal guidelines, equipment is also extremely old and if disassembled would not be able to be put back together again. It might be possible for some of the playground pieces be sold with liability waivers.
Adjournment- Motion to adjourn the site base council meeting was made by Emily Robbins. Seconded by Jenny Hack. Motion 20-22 carried. Meeting ended at 3:17pm.
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